
   
        

  
  

   
 
 

 
      

   
       

  

        

  
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

     
 

  
    

      
 

      

        

     
      

     
     
     

     
    

  
 

   

             

      

111 N. Wabash Ave. 
Suite 1010 
Chicago, IL 60602 
(312) 450-6600 tel Uniform Law Commission (312) 450-6601 fax 
www.uniformlaws.org NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF COMMISSIONERS ON UNIFORM STATE LAWS 

Memorandum 
TO: The Drafting Committee on Uniform Unincorporated Organization Acts 
FROM: Kari Bearman, ULC Legislative Counsel 

Libby Snyder, ULC Legislative Counsel 

DATE: March 11, 2022 

RE: Enactment Review for the Uniform Unincorporated Entity Acts 

The following report serves as a legislative review of the uniform unincorporated entity acts during the 
2022 legislative session as of March 9, 2022. 
The 2022 Legislative Session 

Act Total 
Enactments 

Introductions for 
2022 

Enactments in 
2022 

Plans for 
2023 

UBOC 2 0 0 0 
Article 1 of 
UBOC (Hub) 

5 0 0 0 

ULLCA 20 3 (SC, WI, MO) 1* (WI) 3 (NM, OR, 
RI) 

UPA 43 1 (RI) 0 0 

ULPA 23 3 (RI, SC, WI) 1* (WI) 0 

META 9 0 0 0 
RUUNAA 6 1 (SC) 0 0 
ULCAA 8 0 0 0 
USTEA 2 0 0 0 
MRAA 12 0 0 0 

UPSA 4 0 0 0 
134 8 2* 3 

Additional notes: 
• Wisconsin: Senate concurred in Assembly changes on February 23, 2022. Bills will be 

presented to Governor for signature by the end of March. Wisconsin legislature meets year-
round and is in session from January to June 2022. 

• Maryland: Lisa Jacobs has been working with Steve Leitess and the Maryland Bar Association 
on RULLCA. 

• New Mexico: Jack Burton reached out and said one of our NM commissioners who is also a 
legislator is interested in pursuing RULLCA over the next few years. New Mexico is in a 
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budget-only session this year, so introduction would be for 2023. 
• Minnesota: Commissioner Kim Lowe is asking the Secretary of State and other state offices for 

feedback on MoRAA. 
• Nebraska: Steve Willborn is considering MoRAA for the 2023 session. 
• Missouri: RULLCA was introduced in the House and has not yet been scheduled for a hearing. 
• North Carolina: The General Statutes Commission is going to review MoRAA for possible 

introduction in North Carolina. 
• Rhode Island: RULPA and RUPA were introduced and had a hearing on March 8, 2022. The 

Senate held the bills for further consideration. In addition, the Rhode Island Bar Association’s 
Business Law Section is reviewing RULLCA and will prepare a bill draft for introduction. 

• West Virginia is considering updates to its business entity acts for the 2023 session. 
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